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   June 6, 2010 10:00 am
   Note the Date Change

  Come be part of the Election
    process and meet your new
   2010-2011 Board Members
If you would like to be included on the
ABATE email list please send George
Torrence - Membership Trustee -your
current email address @
membershipabatese@gmail.com
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www.abatese.org  Hot l ine (954)310- INFO (4636)

Newsletter Distribution Karin Rylands            (954)430-0487
Legislative Liaison Bob "Old Hippy" Leavitt (954)214-0514

legislativeabatese@gmail.com
Legal Counsel Demetrios Kirkiles (954)463-6500

Chris Sharp (954)818-4869
legalabatese@gmail.com

Public Relations Marjorie Rheaume (954)818-8638
Publicrelationsabatese@gmail.com

Advertising Hope Lanius (954)415-1758
advertisingabatese@gmail.com

Events Coordinator Shakie Bob (954)437-3642
Princess Sharon (954)245-1714
eventsabatese@gmail.com

Social Director Karin Rylands                      (954)430-0487
SocialdirectorAbateSe@gmail.com

Quartermaster Bob Anz (954)252-9101
Quartermasterabatese@gmail.com

Photographer Brett Gerber                         (561) 704-2639
photographerabatese@gmail.com

Webmaster "Ricky Mouse" Jans           (954) 579-6159
webmasterabatese@gmail.com

Trashmaster Louie"Commander"          (305) 297-1651
TrashmasterAbateSe@gmail.com

Chaplain  Frank “Poppie” (305) 331-8000

President Jim "Jimbo" Sherrow (954)305-1599
Presidentabatese@gmail.com

Vice President Bob "Old Hippy" Leavitt  (954) 237-9607
VicePresidentabatese@gmail.com

Secretary Paul Melcer (954)557-1587
Secretaryabatese@gmail.com

Treasurer Alice Calabrese (954)567-5720
Treasurerabatese@gmail.com

Sergeant at Arms  "Bars"                                   (954)567-5720
sargeantatarmsabatese@gmail.com

Road Captain Acting   Al "Newcomer" Alcevado

Safety Director Geo Bograkos (954)868-2990
Safetyabatese@gmail.com

 State Reps. Jimmy "Les" Lesniak (954)881-6571
staterep1abatese@gmail.com
Chris Sharp (954)818-4869

          Alt Demetrios Kirkiles (954)463-6500
Bob "Old Hippy" Leavitt   (954) 237-9607

Products Susan Jordan (754)234-1239
productsabatese@gmail.com

Membership George Torrence
membershipabatese@gmail.com

Newsletter Editor Suzanne Keen (954)816-8536
newsletterabatese@gmail.com

TTTTTO PLAO PLAO PLAO PLAO PLACE CE CE CE CE ADADADADADVERVERVERVERVERTISEMENTSTISEMENTSTISEMENTSTISEMENTSTISEMENTS

ABATE of Florida, Inc. •  www.AbateFlorida.com • flabate@bellsouth.net  • (386)943-9610(voice & fax)

The views expressed in this newsletter are not necessarily those of ABATE OF FLORIDA, INC., or the Southeast
Chapter. This publication encourages its members to express their own beliefs and/or opinions.  ABATE OF FLORIDA,
INC. and the Southeast Chapter accepts no responsibility for the opinions, views, or comments contained in this
publication. Southeast Chapter reserves the right to edit any article submitted for publication for misspellings or
inappropriate language.

You must submit print ready ads or PC compatible disk. Black type on white paper, including business cards,
required. Ads and copy must be prepaid to "SE ABATE Chapter" and submitted at or before the chapter
meeting to be included in that issue. Due to limited space all ads must be paid to date or they will be dropped without
notification. THE ADVERTISER IS RESPONSIBLE FOR ALL COPY AND AD CHANGES. Non-camera ready
advertisements will incur a minimum $25 layout charge and will be billed separately.

The Southeast Chapter Newsletter is published monthly by ABATE of Florida, Inc.  Southeast Chapter, PO BOX
292693, Ft. Lauderdale FL 33329-2693     1600+ NEWSLETTERS PUBLISHED MONTHLY
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When you renew your ABATEWhen you renew your ABATEWhen you renew your ABATEWhen you renew your ABATEWhen you renew your ABATE

membership, you may also purchasemembership, you may also purchasemembership, you may also purchasemembership, you may also purchasemembership, you may also purchase

a yearly membership pin. Shirts anda yearly membership pin. Shirts anda yearly membership pin. Shirts anda yearly membership pin. Shirts anda yearly membership pin. Shirts and

patches available also .patches available also .patches available also .patches available also .patches available also .

Call Susan Jordan (754)234-1239
for details!!

Pick up your newsletter here:
84 Diner
Blue Jays
Broward Motor Sports
Southern Fox
Kelly's Bowl
HD South
JP Mulligans
Vin “EZ” Cycle Parts
HD FTL
VFW Post 9697
Johnny Fucifino’s
Kings Head Pub
Big Dawgs
Daisy Dukes
American Legion 321

Thunder Cycles
Boston Johnnys
CycleLab
Biker’s Inc.
Mastermailer.
Players Pub
On the road again
Texas Rose
Crabby Jacks
Mickey's
Lukes
Wetz
Shanks
Firewater
Flossie's

Keltics MC
Beer Barn
Top Guns Cycle
Wheels of ManMC
HD Pompano
HD Sunrise
Ballers
FOE- Eagles
HD North
Heaven Cycles
Lou’s Tattoos (2
shops)
DP's on Beach
Crotch Rockets to
Bar Hoppers

Membership Due Thanks if you have already renewed

You have 30 days from the last day of your expiration month to renew your membership or bedeleted from the State's List. Also (very
important) be sure to notify us of any

April
Nestor Alvarez
Garrett Gardner
Raymond B Johnson
 “harley rider”  
Max  Asman
James Bashwiner
John Cobb
Ginger Gaudreau
“Pantera”  
Susan  Jordan
Joe  Mora
Armando J Penton
“Diver”  
Marcos Ritter
Karin Rylands
Scott Schoedinger
James T Sears
Beverly Swasey
“Thor”  
Russ Tyler
“Dave the Kid”  
“Stell”  

May
Thomas Albarano
Tim  Alloway
Toni Alloway
Lee Anzelmo
Christian Arteaga
Charlotte Auth
Judge  
J Carlos Benito
Rick Bretones
Thomas Burke
Tony Carbonell
Jim Dawson
Ron Dawson
Litl Ray  
Danny K Fennell
Randy Gettinger
Davy Jones
Wildcat  
Marty  Lux
Michael Paul Muray
Angela Nieman
Jose E. Pupo
Teddybear  
Boots  
Commander  

Steve Thomas
Kevin Vail
Eurice Vasallo
Kenneth  Wells
Eddy Ray West
Hoss  
Dianna L. Aberman
Vicente Andreu
Gman  
Luzbin Barbosa
Yazmina Barbosa
Redneck  
Jerry Benoit
Marjorie Broda
Driver  
Teddybear  
Poppie  
Icepick  
Allan Downard
Bill Farley
Michael Goldbach
Alan Holt
Bianca Kasper
David Kimbler
Bitchin Hank  
Joyce  Konczynski

Robert  Kraft
Nine Lives  
Brian Mc Namara
Rheda Mc Namara
Mulder  
Joey  
Dave Sim
Steve Urich

June
Ronald Anania
Keith W. Bowers
Buddy Capps
Tim  Capps
Stephen M
Chomiak
Kevin Dwyer
Anthony Greaves
Dennis Griffin
Mongo  
Griz  
Emilio Jimenez
Demetrios Kirkiles
Michele Ould
Bill Ruddy

July
Luis Alvarez
Wayne “Pappy” Banta
Brad Bennett
Clay F “Clam”
Cameron
Darby “Baby Huey”
Gaudreau
Rick  Kaiser
Roxann Kaiser
K C Kasper
Bob “Old Hippy”
Leavitt
Hugh Robert “Bob
McPhee” Mc Phee
Erwin Nissen
George Pardee
Margaret E. Peterson
Jim “J P” Powers
David W. Rinehart
Domingo “Mingo”
Roldan
Joshua “Jshaw” Shaw
Richard V “RV” Terry
Cory Torrence

Derek Torrence
Ruben C Vento
Kimberly
Ruddy
Jose Salina
Doctor Detail  
Tyrone Scanlon
Aja Sears
Taco  
Tigger  
Mamaha  
Key  
Cutter  
Joker  
Christy D
Vittitow
Tuna  
Martha  Yappel
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President's Message
Jimbo Sherrow

As some of you may already be aware, this will be my last column as
ABATE SE Chapter President, since I have decided not to run for the
position again in the Chapter elections that are scheduled for Sunday,
June 6th.  I definitely enjoyed my time as President, but due to some
other things going on in my life – including the fact that I am back in the
hospital with an infection from my leg injury —  it would have been
difficult to commit the time to the job that it requires.  Although I will
no longer be President after June 6th, I am also looking forward to

getting back to riding and Chapter activities after I am healed, and I appreciate all of the
prayers and wishes for a speedy recovery that I have received from my friends and the local
biker community over the past couple of weeks.  
 
Luckily for the SE Chapter, there are some very good candidates running to replace me,
including our current Vice President, Bob “Old Hippy” Leavitt, and Robert “Bars” Calabrese,
our current Chapter Sergeant at Arms.  For the first time in many years, there are also several
other contested Board positions so it should be an interesting election to say the least.  Our
Chapter is fortunate to have these individuals who are willing to step up in their
responsibilities and the Chapter will be in good hands no matter who is elected.   Also, keep in
kind that the Chapter election meeting has been moved to Sunday, June 6th, instead of the third
Sunday of the month, so if you plan to vote, make sure you go to the meeting on the right day!

 We also received additional information since my last column regarding the stiffer penalties
bill in Tallahassee.  Unfortunately, on April 30, 2010, the bill was poised to clear the final
committee and receive a floor vote when one of the anti-biker senators proposed a last minute
amendment that would have required mandatory helmets in Florida.   Because we already won
that battle ten years ago, our President and Lobbyist, Doc Reichenbach, had the bill pulled
from the committee so that we did not have to risk a final vote that may have jeopardized our
freedom of choice.  Although the bill never did receive a full vote on the floor, and it
technically “died” in committee, all indications are that it was likely to pass without the helmet
bill amendment, so we will try again next year and hope that no one is as stupid as the senator
who derailed the bill this year.   Even though wee did not get the bill passed this year, we
certainly sent a strong message to the folks in Tallahassee that we want the bill passed and will
not give up until we have accomplished our goal. 
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Thanks to Marie Baxter for
indentifying the last 2
people in the picture from
2000 - Robin and Ted.

Since ABATE has succeeded in beating back the yearly challenge the Freedom of Choice in
Tallahassee, we can now celebrate the 10th anniversary of our Freedom of Choice on July 1,
2010.    Although no formal events have been planned yet to celebrate ABATE of Florida’s
greatest legislative achievement, the Chapter is hoping to put something together to mark the
event, similar to the midnight helmet runs we used to do before the helmet law was modified.  
Stay tuned to the Chapter newsletter and website for more details.
 Finally, and although it is doubtful that I will be there, don’t forget that SE ABATE is also
hosting its annual Memorial Day Event at Cafe 27 on Sunday, May 30th.  By the time this
column is printed, the party will probably already have been held, so if you came out to the
party, we appreciate your support and hope you had a great time, and if it rained, I’m sure it
did not run the fun!. 
 
It has been a real pleasure serving as your ABATE Chapter president for the past year and I
wish the new Board the best of luck in the future. 
 
Ride safe and free, and remember that the price of freedom is eternal vigilance. 
 
  
Jimbo Sherrow
President, Southeast Chapter
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ABATE of Florida, Southeast Chapter
May 16, 2010
The meeting was called to order at 10:08am by
Sgt @ Arms BARS with 57 members, no guest,
no At-Large members in attendance. Total in
attendance: 57. Followed by the Pledge of
Alliance the meeting started with a prayer given
by our chaplain; Poppi.

Presidents Report
Jimbo is back in the hospital. Vice President Old
Hippy chaired the meeting.

Vice-Presidents Report
Old Hippy thanked everyone for coming. Our
president Jimbo is back in the hospital. He is in
the VA hospital in Miami and is expected to be
there for 4 to 6 weeks. Please stop by or call him
and keep him in your prayers. Also in the
hospital is Cutter recovering from surgery. Our
Road Captain Chris is still at the Seaview
Nursing and Rehab Center located at 2401 NE
2nd St. in Pompano. Please stop by and visit. Old
Hippy also reported we are ready for our
Memorial Day Event. It will be held at Café 27 on
May 30th. We will need everyone’s help to ensure
a successful event. The more hands we get to
help, the less work there needs to be done. We
only have 3 events per year to support our
chapter. Any time you can give is greatly
appreciated.
May is also Motorcycle Safety and Awareness
month. Check out the overhead signs on the
highways.

Secretary’s Report
A motion was made to accept the minutes of
April’s meeting as printed in the newsletter. With
1 correction – Paul Davis was not listed as

running for Safety Director.  Motion seconded,
all in favor, motion passed.

Treasures Report
Alice read April’s report. A motion was made,
seconded to accept the Treasurers report. All in
favor, motion passed.

Sergeant at Arms ReportBARS reported we
will be loading the trailer on Sat May 29th at
1000am. This will only take an hour. On Sun we
will be meeting at Café 27 at 800am for setup.
After our event we will need help in the tear
down and returning the items back to the
warehouse. Many hands make for little work.

Road Captain’s Report
Newcomer reported there was nothing to report.
After today’s meeting we will be headed to the
Wings of Gold Event in Miami.
 PLEASE CHECK THE HOTLINE 943-
310-4636 FOR MEETING PLACE AND
TIMES FOR ALL EVENTS.

Safety Directors Report
Geo asked all our members to increase their
level of awareness while on the road. We have
had too many riders go down. We have targets
on our backs. Just a few things to keep in mind:
If you see a driver on a cell phone stay away
from them, don’t ride in a blind spot, keep your
bike in gear at a light and look in your mirror.
Please be careful out there. We have new Check
for Motorcycle bumper stickers which we
received from the state. Thanks to Val for
bringing them in. We have a case of them
unfortunately their in Jimbo’s truck. We will pick
them up and have them available at our next
meeting.
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State Reps Report
Chris reported on the State Meeting. Full details
will be in the Masterlink. Highlights include: The
ride to the capitol had over 300 bikes. State
safety director Tom Nugent has stepped down.
Our stiffer penalties bill was pulled prior to being
voted on. Senator Steve Aldrich from Alachua
County tried to tack on a helmet law to it. We
received $250,000.00 from the state for
motorcycle safety. Lengthy discussion on the
candidates who are running for the State Board.
A motion was made, seconded to vote for the
following candidates: President – James D.
Reichenbach II, Vice President – Dan Fish, Sgt
@ Arms – Dennis Rudoi, Masterlink Editor-Bob
von Bulow. All in favor, motion passed. Our
state delegates will be instructed to cast our
chapters vote for them

Products Report
Susan was excused if you need anything you do
not have to wait for the meeting, just give her a
call. Her number is in the newsletter.

Membership Report
George reported we now have 612 members. If
you know of anyone on the list in the newsletter
who has not renewed, please get them to renew.
Please let us know if you have a change of
address. We are getting mailed returned as
members have moved. Reminder, when filling
out the application form, PLEASE WRITE OR
PRINT LEGIBALLY.

Newsletter Editor
Suzanne was excused. Geo reported Suzanne
needs all articles no later than Tuesday so we can
have the newsletter to the printer no later than
Friday. Thanks to all who help in the distribution
of the newsletter. With costs skyrocketing, we

can save some money, you can either pick up a
newsletter at any establishment which we deliver
to or better yet it is available on-line. Please send
our membership trustee George an e-mail at
membershipabatese@gmail.com to have your
name removed from the mailing list.

Legislative Report
Old Hippy reported on the stiffer penalties bill.

 Public Relations
Marjorie reported this was her last report as she
is not running for next year. Even though she is
not running, she will continue to support our
chapter. Thank you Fury.

Advertising
Hope was excused. Old Hippy reported we
need advertisers. No matter where you go of if
you frequent a local establishment ask them to
take out an ad. Business card ads are very
reasonable and are the best bang for the buck.

Events Coordinator
Shaky Bob reported we are all set to go. We
need your help. We only do 3 events a year for
ourselves, please come on out. We will be
having a final quick planning meeting here at the
Legion on Sat. May 22 at 1200n.
Social Directors Report
Karin reported this month’s birthday’s party will
be next Saturday May 22nd at Hollywood
Johnnies.  Please come out and celebrate May’s
birthday babies. Music will be provided by our
very own and new Road Captain Geo and his
band “The Hoodoo Blue Blues Band.  If you
want your birthday recognized, please give
Karin a call. She will add you to the list.
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Quartermaster’s Report
Bob Anz reported there was no report.

Photographer’s Report
Brett reported there are about 1000 pictures on
Facebook. So check it out

Web-Master’s Report
Ricky Mouse reported our web is up and
running. If you have any issues, please contact
him at: webmasterabatese@gmail.com. Don’t
forget our web address is: www.abatese.org

Trash master’s Report
Commander Louis reported it was his last report
as he is not running for the position next year. He
thanked all the members who came out to
support this program.

Legal Council
Demetrious reported on the red light camera law
which has been signed by Governor Christ.

Old Business
 Nominations for the 2010-2011 Board of
Director’s and Trustee Positions. This is the final
month for nominations. Nominations for the
2010-2011 year close today. Members who were
previously nominated for office and were
undecided at last month’s meeting and were not
present for today’s meeting and have not stated
their intentions to the secretary are listed as
declined. Those nominated for board positions
that are running unopposed will be elected to
their position next month by the secretary’s vote.
Board positions with multiple candidates will be
listed on the ballot. Nomination chairperson
“Geo” opened up nominations:

President:  (Ballot Election)
 ‘Bob Calabrese-Accepted

Bob Leavitt – Accepted
James Sherrow – Declined

Vice-President (Ballot Election)
Paul A. Melcer - Accepted.
Johnny Rose – Accepted
 Bob Leavitt – Declined

Bob Calabrese – Declined
Leo Breault – Declined

Secretary; (Ballot Election)
Steve Chomiak – Declined
Paul A. Melcer – Declined
Louis Subarits – Accepted

Joe Baker – Accepted
Treasurer; (Ballot Election)
Alice Calabrese – Accepted
James Lesniak – Accepted

Sgt. @ Arms: (Running Unopposed)
Alan Loper - Accepted
Leo Breault – Declined

Johnny Rose – Declined
Al Acevedo – Declined

Road Captain:  (Running Unopposed)
George Bograkos – Accepted

State Representatives:
(Ballot election. The top 2 vote receivers are the
delegates, the 3rd vote receiver will be listed as an

alternate)
James Lesniak – Declined
Chris Sharp – Accepted

Demetrious Kirkiles – Accepted
Bob Leavitt – Accepted

Safety Director:  (Ballot Election)
Barry “Teddy Bear” Sadoff – Accepted

Elwin Barnard – Accepted
Paul Davis - Declined

Products; - (Running Unopposed
Jackie Stanley – Accepted

Brett Garber – Declined
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Membership: (Running Unopposed)
George Torrence.

Newsletter Editor; (Running Unoposed)
LeAnn Lewis – Accepted

.Legislative Liaison: (Ballot Election)
Bob Leavitt-- Accepted
Chris Sharp- Accepted

Legal Council:
 (Running Unopposed Co-Counsel))
Demetrious Kirkiles and Chris Sharp

Public Relations: (Running Unopposed)
Fern Cameron

Event’s Coordinator:  (Running Unopposed)
Jackie Stanley – Accepts

Bob Nieman – Declined
Fern Cameron – Declined

Social Director: (Ballot Election)
Karin Rylands, - Accepts

Lynn Hara – Accepts
Marjorie Rheume – Declines

Quartermaster: (Ballot Election)
Bob Anz – Accepts

George Torrence – Accepts
Photographer: (Ballot Election)

Fern Cameron – Accepts
LeAnn Lewis – Accepts

Web-Master: (Running Unopposed)
Mike Hagar – Accepts

Trashmaster:  (Running Unopposed)
Rick Jordan – Accepts
Alan Loper – Declines

Chaplain: (Running Unopposed)
Poppi – Accepts

Tumbleweed – Accepts.

Nominations now closed. Voting will take place
at our next chapter meeting which is on June 6,
2010. You must be a member in good standing
to vote. Prior to voting positions with multiple

candidates will be given 2 minutes to introduce
themselves.

New Business
None

Good of the order
Poppi thanked all our members who supported
him and the CMA event. $311.00 was raised on
his behalf.
Marti reported the Legion’s men’s election is
next Tuesday and the Ladies Auxiliary elections
will be on June 2, 2010
Val reported the NCOM convention was a great
time with a huge patch holder presence.\
Princess Sharon reported she is selling coupon
books to support the Legion Riders. Many
discounts for only a 12.00 donation.
Big wheel reported on the Greynolds Park Love
In this afternoon in Miami.
The hat was passed to support our President
Jimbo.

A motion was called for and seconded to
adjourn, all is favor, motion passed.
Meeting adjourned at 12:02pm

These minutes are summarized and respectfully
submitted

Paul A. Melcer
Paul A. Melcer
Secretary
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10365 ROYAL PALM BLVD
(CORNER OF CORAL SPRINGS DRIVE

& ROYAL PALM BLVD)
CORAL SPRINGS—954-340-9938

Biker Friendly
Patio / Bike Parking

Monday=1/2 Price Appitizers All Day All Nite
7p.m. $1.00 Bottles Bud, Bud Light

Tuesday= 49cent Wings after 6

Wednesday=All U Can Eat Pasta $8.99
Patio Paridise $1.49 Pabst Tall Boy’s

Live Music @ 6:30p.m. on the Patio with Tom Allen

Thursday=Country Western Night Line Dancing 7p.m.
$3.00 Shot Specials

Friday= TGIF PARTY 1/2 Price Appetizers 4-6p.m.
Prime Rib Fridays $12.99

Live Music Mr. Lucky 8:00p.m./ Kill the KEG 9p.m.

Saturday=Bike Day Ride in and Receive 15% off
Live with Walt Rooney on the Patio 4:00

Abracadabra Karaoke 9:30p.m.

Sunday=BIKERS SPECIAL ALL DAY
Rib Dinner Buy Get One Free

Happy Hour Mon-Sat 11a.m.-7p.m.
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Call to ActionWebsite at
http://www.abateflorida.com/

At the top in the choices on the left, click on the new selection
“Legislative Info Center”
Once you are in the new Legislative Info Center, at the top left, you
cannot miss the SIGN UP NOW message.  Click on that and proceed with
the sign up as indicated.

BROWARD COUNTY
LIBERTARIAN PARTY
SUPPORTS ABATE &
“FREEDOM OF THE ROAD”
VISIT: WWW.LPBROWARD.US

Paid Advertisement

Don't Forget that June is our
elections and the meeting
date has been changed to
June 6, 2010 at 10am at the
Cooper City American
Legion. Come out and let
your vote be counted
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Happy Birthday!
The May “Babies” had a great time at their Birthday Party at Hollywood Johnny’s,
28 of you helped celebrate, thanks to all for being there. Outstanding music by
“Hoodoo Blue” thanks to Geo and the band. Our thank you also goes to the owners
and the staff for the cake and making our night a special one.
The June Birthday party will be at Shanks on June 19th and the music will be by The
Ringerz. We will meet as always between 7 and 8pm.

Happy Birthday to all those below please come and have fun at your party!
 Jimmy Lesniak “Jimmy Les” Michele Ould
David  “Taco” Frank “Phantom”
Marjorie “Mama Grizz” Dianne Rattner
Peter J Mundhenk “Roadking Pete” Johnny Rose
Jim McAnary “Mack” Chuck Carlton
Charlene Coronado Timmy  “Da Man”
Marc Friedman Sam Keeney
Jake Edwards “Lowjack” Lionel Arista “Primo”
Nicole Rydell
Remember if you name is not included please contact me.  Send info to
karin.rylands@att.net or call 954-430-0487Till next month Ride Safe
and Free
KarinKarinKarinKarinKarin
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OldHippy’s CornerOldHippy’s CornerOldHippy’s CornerOldHippy’s CornerOldHippy’s Corner
I was deciding on what I wanted to put in this column
this month and figured that with all the changes that
are taking place  it might not be a bad I deal to reflect
on some of my past rants and columns

I wrote on a while back that kind of hit a nerve with a
few people and it was on the subject of “do not care”.

It dealt with members of the motorcycle rights
organization and how some are too busy to get
involved or have been burned out by being too
involved. It also touched on people in the
organization that their main objective is to make a
name for themselves.
This made such an impact that one of our members
came up to me and mention that he did not renew his
membership because of it.
I was able to talk to him and had him renew after I
explained that he misinterpret what was said.

I also wrote how municipalities are short of funds and
how in Houston they where making ton’s of money by
installing red light cameras.

Guess what... We got it thanks to our leaders. Now
look out at intersection especially making right on
red. Most of the tickets written so far have been for
that and remember we have to put a foot on the
ground to be at a complete stop. I wonder if the car
behind me will also come to complete stop so
someone from being a hood ornament.

Speaking of making money … they are still
conducting the test where you will pay instead of gas
tax per gallon , you will be charged by the mile by
having a device hooked up to your vehicle.

I brought updates on highway funds ear marked for
motorcycle safety and how they have been somehow
diverted to other things

I also relay a piece by Graydon Wheeler (MRF
Member Representative) Titled “ It can’t Happen
Here” where he makes a point that if all changes that

effect our motorcycle freedom like the government
dictating how we dress and where and when to ride is
a direct result of person you see when you look in the
mirror.
I try to have this put in at least once a year.

One subject I touch on a lot was the subject of Gang
profiling. Where in effort to control gang activities
they have targeted groups that wear anything that is
considered to be a logo of what they deem as a gang.
Like colors, hats, shirts, ink and so on and also what
some communities diffinition of a gang which, by
their standard would include a lot of public
employees!

Enough nostalgia for now and with that I’ll leave you
with a couple of my favorite quotes

Zappa was right, “America is a nation of laws, poorly
written and randomly enforced”

THOMAS JEFFERSON, letter to John Taylor, Jun. 1,
1798
“A little patience and we shall see the reign of
witches pass over, their spells dissolved, and the
people recovering their true sight, restoring their
government to its true principles.”
Till next time
Keep the shinny side up and the greasy side down

OldHippyOldHippyOldHippyOldHippyOldHippy
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TRASHMASTER  REPORT:
    I would like to publicly thank all those members who helped make this year’s Trash Pick-Up Project a
success, even if it was only 1% of the total 660+ membership!  I thank all of you for having placed your
confidence in me by placing me in the position of Trashmaster last October despite the fact that I was a
“behind-the-ears-wet” new member of the ABATE SE Chapter.

    I think it was the best job a new member or even a plank holder of ABATE SE can get involved with at the
Chapter.  You would be making an effort to keep our community clean and you are showing the ABATE is not a
biker club but a political association/organization that cares about its community and environment!!

    By the way, I recently renewed my annual membership (have you?), thanks to a recent 50/50 raffle, so you
still have the Commander to kick around.  Maybe the chapter membership may see fit to continue having me as
one of the volunteer board members of the association at the June elections .  Either way, I am still here for
ABATE SE!!

    I hope to see all of you at our Annual ABATE SE Memorial Day Commeration Bike Rally at CAFE 27 on
Sunday, 30 May.  While you are it.....please pick up that piece of trash you see laying around!!

CommanderCommanderCommanderCommanderCommander
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ABATE
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Vice Prez
Being this is my last column that I will be writing here; I would like to take this
opportunity to thank all the people that have helped in the many things that it takes to
make this chapter succeed.

It takes a certain type of person who is willing, especially in these times to sacrifice his
personal time and more times than not, money for the good of the chapter and
organization.

I honestly believe that these people need to be recognized and thanked for there effort and dedication.

First thing is the board, which has been able to overcome many things that they have confronted them, such as
the unfortunately accidents to the chapter President and Road captain among other things that have come up.

Being a Chapter of Abate of Florida we have legal obligations and goals that are the main duties of the board
to makes sure that they get fulfilled and keep the Chapter pointed in the right direction, which they have been
able to do.

This brings me to the next group of people whom in my opinion has been the true work horses of the chapter.
They are the Trustees, and with out there dedication and hard work we would be in deep do-do.

Take the newsletter. Thank you Suzanne
This, by far is the most labor intensive part of all that we do as a chapter on a monthly base. Not only does it
take the editor, who has to be   knowable about putting it together and willing to spend umpteen hours to get it
ready to print, but it also takes an army of others to make it happen.
We have our trustee, Hope who does all the billing for the advertisers that we have in the newsletter.
 We also have many volunteers that help get it out to the public, coordinated by Karen, and then there, of
course there is Lynnhara our call girl, these people use their own time and gas to make sure that the
newsletter gets delivered, but in Lynnhara’s case it’s her big mouth and nagging on the phone that helps make it
happen.

Next on my list is the Event Coordinator, Shakie Bob

We have 3 events a year that are the mainstay of our finances, which not only are used to pays the overhead,
but without it we would not be able to put out this newsletter, because even with the advertiser we have, it is
still not self funded .

Putting together one of these takes tons of time just to get it started and by the time it is done and over it is
time to start planning for the next one.

I also want to thank all the people that help in the working of the event, between all the work needed for the
setup, teardown, there are the people who man the different post that are needed like gate, product sales,
security and most thankless job of all, parking.
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These are just of few of many of volunteers that have step forward and helped with the things that keep this
chapter going, all with no personal gains for themselves other than the satisfaction of knowing that they are
doing their  part for a worthwhile organization.

There are so many others efforts being set forth by other trustee position that sometimes go unnoticed that
we need to realize that these are part of the make up of the chapter’s foundation.

Thanks to Safety director, Geo who helps in the education outside of the biking community that also answers
to the state.

Thanks to Membership, George who keeps a good tally on all our members

Thanks to Our state reps, which go to the meeting in other parts of the state to represent our chapter and also
to bring back much needed info on subject that we need to know and they are:
Jimmy Les, Chris Sharp, Demetrius and even out past President, Chuck has made a couple.

Thanks to Axman, Bret, Fern and all the others that have taken pictures for us to enjoy and use for the
newsletter.

Thanks to our products person Susan, who has to haul all the stuff that we have to sell.

Thanks to all the volunteers like Newcomer, Fern (who is the voice on the hot line), Blindman, Rick Jordan
and much more many others who has always been there to help when they can.

There are so many that I know I have failed to mention
and I apologize for unintentionally leaving them out,
 but I’m running out of time and space.

The New Board is coming in this month and hope
everybody gives them the support they will need.

In closing
Ride Free and Ride Safe

OldHippy
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  American Legion Riders    Post  321

1st Annual Stars and Stripes Poker Run

            Sunday, July 11, 2010

            Starts  11:30 AM     Ends 4:00 PM

            Registration 9:00 AM – 11:30 AM

          Ride Starts and Ends at :

          American Legion Post 321    954π434π0965

               Proceeds to benefit             9081 SW 51 St.  Cooper City

        American Legion Charities 

                       Card Draw Stops :

          Hooters          954π748π1000

          3805 N University Dr    Sunrise   

          All Stars Sports Bar & Grill   954π968π7777  

          2201 W Sample Rd     Pompano Beach    

          Flossie’s Bar & Grill         954π583π9656

            3985 Ravenswood Rd     Fort Lauderdale 

$15.00 per Person, Includes 2 Free Drinks

Best Hand  25 %   Worst Hand  10 % of Net Proceeds  $  $

Up to 3 Extra Cards ( $ 1.00 Each ) at the End of Run

Numerous Door prizes and 50/50 Raffle  

Fun Afternoon at the end with Great Food, Mixed Drinks, Cold Beer, Sodas, and Music

            Pre-register starts on 6/25/10 and must be in by 7/5/10 

    Pre-register will be between 5:00 PM and 8:00 PM at the American Legion Post 321
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HOTLINE
GET THE LATEST INFO

954.310.INFO

Visit & Support

American Legion Post 321
9081 SW 51st Street,

Cooper City
(Meeting Place for SE ABATE)

9/05
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New Location
Blue Jay Lounge
i One free drink i

FOODFOODFOODFOODFOODggggg POOLPOOLPOOLPOOLPOOLgggggDDDDDARARARARARTSTSTSTSTSgggggSASASASASATELLITE SPORTELLITE SPORTELLITE SPORTELLITE SPORTELLITE SPORTSTSTSTSTS
301 S301 S301 S301 S301 S.W.W.W.W.W..... 15 15 15 15 15THTHTHTHTH     AAAAAvvvvveeeee.....

Pompano Beach, FL 33069Pompano Beach, FL 33069Pompano Beach, FL 33069Pompano Beach, FL 33069Pompano Beach, FL 33069
(954) 941-4616(954) 941-4616(954) 941-4616(954) 941-4616(954) 941-4616
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` July-2010  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
     1 2 3 

USMVMC 
South 
Broward 

4 

Indepence 

Day 
 

5 6 7 
 

8 9 10 
 

11 
Legion 
Riders 
AOA WPB 

12 13 14 15 16 17 
WOM Chili 
Cookoff 

18 

ABATE 

Chapter 

Meeting 

States Lake 
Worth 
 
 

19 
 

20 21 22 

 
23 

 

24 

 

25 
Black 
Pistons 
 

26 27 28 29 30 31 

 

` June-2010  

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 2 3 4 5 

6 

ABATE 

Chapter 

Meeting 
AOA 
Treasure 
Coast 
Annual 
 

7 8 9 
 

10 11 12 

ABATE 

State 

Meeting 
New 
Attitudes 
Annual 

13 
WOG WPB 
Annual 

14 15 16 17 18 19 
ABATE 
b’day party 

20 

Father’s 

Day 

Petersons 
 
 

21 
 

22 23 24 

 
25 

 

26 

ABATE 

Palm 

Beach 

Annual 

27 
WOG Miami 

28 29 30    

 
WWWWWeekly Bike Nights and Bareekly Bike Nights and Bareekly Bike Nights and Bareekly Bike Nights and Bareekly Bike Nights and Bar
Discounts:Discounts:Discounts:Discounts:Discounts:
TTTTTues: Fues: Fues: Fues: Fues: Fresh Bike Niteresh Bike Niteresh Bike Niteresh Bike Niteresh Bike Nite
WWWWWed,Sun: Crabby Jacksed,Sun: Crabby Jacksed,Sun: Crabby Jacksed,Sun: Crabby Jacksed,Sun: Crabby Jacks
WWWWWed/Sat/Sun: Ted/Sat/Sun: Ted/Sat/Sun: Ted/Sat/Sun: Ted/Sat/Sun: Texas Roseexas Roseexas Roseexas Roseexas Rose
Thu: Cafe 27, FThu: Cafe 27, FThu: Cafe 27, FThu: Cafe 27, FThu: Cafe 27, Firewaterirewaterirewaterirewaterirewater
Sat:Sat:Sat:Sat:Sat:
Anytime: Blue Jays, LukesAnytime: Blue Jays, LukesAnytime: Blue Jays, LukesAnytime: Blue Jays, LukesAnytime: Blue Jays, Lukes

Listen to the hotline for
updates on upcoming Trash
pickup and ride information

HOTLINE: 954.310.INFO (4636)
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Starting May 16th

Sunday Sport Bike Bash 1-7
20% off sport bikers, bike wash, 50/50
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Membership Application ABATE of Florida, Inc.Southeast Chapter
P.O.  Box 292693 ,FTL, FL 33329

Membership Dues: $20.00 per person for 1 year or $150.00 for a Life Membership.

 Date_______ New   ReNew   Inactive     Address Change  Transfer  Card Issued

FULL NAME ________________________________________________________________
ROAD NAME _______________________________________________________________
Address ____________________________________________________________________
City_____________________________________________________St _____Zip_________
Phone (____) _____________________________Cell (____) _________________________
E-Mail______________________________________________________________________
Registered Voter?__________St House:______________Senate_________US Dist._____

Signature________________________________________________
Office use:

Fill out this form , sign it & attach your check or money order for $150.00 for Life,
$20.00 for 1 Year & mail to the address above.
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SAFETY DIRECTOR’S REPORT
“Geo” Bograkos
Well folks, by the time you read this, my tenure as
your Safety Director will be coming to an end.  This
will be my final report as your Abate of Florida, Inc.
SE Chapter Safety Director. However, I’m not going
anywhere since I was elected unopposed to be our new
Road Captain next year.  Thank you for the confidence
you all have placed in me by electing me to the Board
these last two years.

I won’t say we had a great year with Safety because we
did not. We did not do as many events as we have done
in previous years because of time constraints and I
will accept responsibility for that.

I tried to provide as much positive Safety information
as I could through these columns, but we still had
many of our brothers go down, some seriously injured
and some unfortunate fatalities.

Positive messages alone do not prevent some of us
from doing stupid things on motorcycles. Common
sense and good judgment is our best friend. You all
know someone either in this chapter or outside of it,
who does stupid things on a motorcycle from time to
time. I too have done some stupid things on a
motorcycle in my 35 years of riding, but I learned
from it and was fortunate enough to have never had an
accident on a motorcycle. Others have not been so
lucky.

We have a few members who are still using poor
judgment when they ride. They ride way too fast for
themselves or lesser experienced riders in their group,
which force the new riders dangerously out of their
comfort zone, some still drink & ride and some still
do other things that put themselves and others in
harms way like not paying attention to their
surroundings. I hope they learn to make better choices
in their riding habits that they may stay around to be
with us a bit longer.

I want to pay respect to and thank the following
individuals for helping us this year by manning booths
at events, presenting programs or otherwise
promoting our Safety message: Bob Anz, Bars &
Alice Calabrese, Lynnhara Fremgen, Brett Gerber,
Rick & Susan Jordan, Suzanne Keen, Terry & Hope
Lanius, James Lesniak, Bob Levitt, Jim McLemore,
Jim & Aja Sears, Barry & Lynda Sadoff, Jimbo
Sherrow, Luis Subirats & George Torrence. If I forgot
someone, let me know and I will give you special
mention at our next meeting.

I particularly want to recognize “Trike” George
Torrence & Barry “Teddy Bear” Sadoff. These two
individuals were the backbone of the Safety events
programs this year. They were at every single Safety
Event all year long. George was re-elected unopposed
as your Membership Director next year and Barry
Sadoff is running for my position of Safety Director.

I believe Barry Sadoff is an excellent choice for
Safety Director as he has worked hard with us in the
Safety program and is, in my opinion, extremely
qualified to be your next Safety Director.

You will still hear from me every month because I
will write a monthly page in the newsletter called
Road Captain’s Report and you can expect it to be
Safety oriented along with upcoming ride info. We’ll
be planning some interesting rides around Lake “O”,
the Keys and other nice destinations.

I’d like some experienced and safe riders to step up
and fill some road guard and assistant Road Captain
positions, like we used to have awhile back, so we can
enjoy some organized, interesting and safe group
rides together. I am looking
forward to it and I hope you
 are as well. Please see me.

With many Thanks
and much Respect,

“Geo”
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                                                                                                ABATE of Florida, Inc., Southeast Chapter  

        www.abatese.org 

American Bikers Aiming Toward Education 

 
Your support is essential to the survival of our newsletter 

ABATE is a not-for-profit Motorcyclist’s Rights Organization 
Our mission is to lobby and educate the government and general 

public to promote motorcycling in a safe and positive image. 

 
 

Newsletter Ad Rates: 
(Rates shown are for the entire period, 6% sales tax included) 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
Please Contact: 
Suzanne Keen       954-816-8536 

peachynfl@aol.com 

 
Or any member of the  
Board of Directors 
 
Mail your information and check to: 
 

ABATE of Florida, Inc. 

Southeast Chapter 

PO Box 292693 

Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329 

 

You will be contacted ASAP 
Thanks for your support 
 
CONTACT:_______________________________________________________________ 
 
SIZE AND DURATION OF AD:______________________________________________ 
 
NAME:__________________________________________________________________ 
 
ADDRESS:_______________________________________________________________ 
 
PHONE NUMBERS:_______________________________________________________ 
 
EMAIL:__________________________________________________________________            
 

     Business Card 
One month        =$12.19 
Three months    = 25.60 
Six months        = 47.55 

One year            = 85.57 

¼ Page 
One month       = $24.38 
Three months   =   48.76 
Six months       =  98.99 
One year           =  150.17 

       Half Page 
One Month     = $36.57 
Three months =   75.58 
Six months      =  140.19 

One year         =   252.33 

 

Full Page 
 
 
 

One month     =  $ 48.76 
Three months =   120.68 
Six months     =   223.08 

One year         =  401.53 
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This page sponsored by Princess Sharon
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10 am Registration at Big Dawgs Sports Café (Pines)

12 pm Kick Stands up and Ride to Mr. Laffs 

(Free Lunch Buffet)

2 pm Kick Stands up and Ride to Big Dawgs 2 Sports Café (Davie)

4 pm Kick Stands up and Ride to Café 27

(Raffle, 50/50 drawings, Poker Winner Announced)

WWW.FREDDIEWRIGHTSFIGHT.COM

PAID TICKET  DONATION  

INCLUDES: ENTRY  FOR  

POKER RUN, 1 POKER CARD, 

1 RAFFLE  TICKET,  AND 

LUNCH  BUFFET 

BIKE PASSANGERS DON’T 

HAVE TO PAY!

PAID TICKET DONATION 

FOR  ALL  NON  BIKE  

RIDERS

INCLUDES:  ENTRY,  1 

RAFFLE  TICKET, AND  

LUNCH  BUFFET

Ticket & Event Info: 

Linda (954) 551-5426 or Crystal (754) 235-7823
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In GOD we trust

In God we trust

I would like to start out by saying thank you to all my brothers and sisters in our Southeast
Chapter of Abate for the great donations to CMA. As usual you all came through.

Again with your help CMA made enough money to fund the projects they support and to meet
the National CMA costs for the year. With that, being said I’d like to say a prayer that the Lord
Jesus Christ watch over each one of us and keep us safe while we’re riding. Remember
to watch out for those crazy cagers out there trying to get us, that’s how 
it seems anyway.

 We sell a patch that says “I’m sick and tired of burying my brothers and sisters to preserve
America’s right to drive stupid” I think we all should wear them to let everybody  who reads it
know how we feel about what’s happening on our roads today, and maybe it will get them 
thinking a little more about watching out for us.

 In closing I would like to take this opportunity to invite everybody who is inclined to do so,
and would like to attend a church service on Sunday morning that will welcome you with open
arms. I am speaking about my church Harvest Fellowship.   It’s a very small storefront church
that believes in nothing more than Jesus Christ.    Our service is at 10 am and is located at
6500 Sterling Rd, Hollywood. Come in and meet Pastor Joe Cella. Hope to see you there

              As always
              Your Chaplain se chapter
                    Poppie
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”
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ROAD CAPTAIN

P.O. Box 550433

Davie, FL 33335

Tel. 786-371-6973

P.O. Box 550433

Davie, FL 33335

Tel. 786-371-6973

P.O. Box 550433

Davie, FL 33335

Tel. 786-371-6973

Axman
Pictures

LLC

Axman
Pictures

LLC

Axman
Pictures

LLC

E-mail:
axman@axmanpictures.com

www.axmanpictures.com

E-mail:
axman@axmanpictures.com

www.axmanpictures.com

E-mail:
axman@axmanpictures.com

www.axmanpictures.com

Please keep  our Road Captain
Chris Brennan and Diana as well as
their family in your thoughts and
prayers for a full and speedy
recovery. Chris is currently in
SeaView Nursing and Rehabilitation
Center
2401 NE 2nd St.
Pompano Beach.
(954) 943-5100
Stop by for a visit. Chris can use the
company!
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NCOM BIKER NEWSBYTES
Compiled & Edited by Bill Bish,
National Coalition of Motorcyclists (NCOM)
MOTORCYCLIST FATALITIES INEXPLICABLY PLUMMET
Following more than a decade of steady increases, motorcycle rider
fatalities unaccountably dipped by double-digit proportions last
year. Motorcyclist deaths dropped by 16% nationwide through the
first three quarters of 2009, compared to the same period in 2008
when fatalities reached their highest level of 5,290.
 The study — sponsored by the Governors Highway Safety
Association, which represents state traffic safety agencies — is
drawn from preliminary fatality data from all 50 states and the District
of Columbia. While there is nothing in the data to indicate the cause
of the sudden decline, the GHSA asked state safety agencies to
speculate on reasons for the decline, and several respondents
pointed to the economy and underscored that a significant portion
of motorcycling is for recreation rather than transportation.
 Other reasons cited in the study for the decline: Fewer beginning
motorcyclists; an increase in priority given to state motorcycle
safety programs; an increased awareness of motorcycles by other
drivers; and colder, wetter weather in some states during the riding
season. It doesn’t appear helmet laws played a significant role in the
decline.
 The popularity of motorcycles has surged in the past decade,
particularly among aging baby boomers and women, nearly doubling
to more than 10 million.
 During the nine-month period of the comparison, the District and 38
states reported a drop in motorcycle deaths, and 12 states recorded
an increase. California had 133 fewer deaths, Florida had 111 fewer
and Ohio had 48 fewer. Only two states — Hawaii and Rhode Island
— had double-digit increases. Once numbers for the final three
months of 2009 are factored in, the report projects, the annual
fatality decline will be at least 10%.
AGING RIDERS AT HIGHER RISK
Motorcycle riders across the country are growing older, and the
impact of this trend is evident in emergency rooms nationwide as
doctors are finding that senior citizens who ride motorcycles are
more likely to be involved in accidents and also more likely to be
injured or die than their younger counterparts.
 Researchers at the University of Rochester Medical Center found
that half of all motorcyclists needing emergency treatment in 2005
were over 40, nearly double the number in 1996, which is consistent
with demographic data indicating that the average age of motorcycle
ownership has rose from 33 years in 1998 to 40 years in 2003. Injury
severity, length of stay in the hospital or intensive care unit, and
mortality were higher for riders over the age of 40.
In the study, which was published in the March issue of the
American Surgeon, researchers using the National Trauma Databank
reviewed the records of 61,689 motorcyclists aged 17 to 89 years
involved in a motorcycle crash between 1996 and 2005.

 Those ages 50-59 were the fastest growing group involved with
crashes, and accidents involving riders in that age group were
almost twice as likely to be fatal as those involving younger bikers.
 “Treating a 60-year-old who has been in a motorcycle accident is
very different from treating a 21-year-old who has been in a similar
accident — 60-year-olds bring a lot more medical baggage with them
and impact outcomes,” Dr. Mark Gestring, director of the trauma
program at the Medical Center.
 Age-related factors associated with aging, such as impaired vision,
delayed reaction time, and altered balance contribute to motorcycle
crashes in this population.
 The increase in injury severity for older riders may be related to the
reduced capacity to withstand injury as the body ages, including
decreases in bone strength and brain size, as well as pre-existing
medical conditions.
 NATURALISTIC MOTORCYCLE SAFETY STUDY
The Motorcycle Safety Foundation (MSF) has announced that it will
partner with the Virginia Tech Transportation Institute (VTTI) on the
world’s first motorcycle safety study that will use small video
recorders and instrumentation mounted on numerous bikes for 6-18
months to gather data about the riders and events that occur.
 Termed a “naturalistic” study, VTTI has developed this technology
and used it successfully to conduct a 100-car study in 2005 that
included 69 crashes and more than 750 near-crashes. According to
the MSF, “The method is presently in use by researchers across the
globe to target nearly every type of roadway user, with the exception
of two-wheeled vehicles. This study, expected to be on the road by
early 2011, will greatly advance the understanding of interactions
among rider, motorcycle, roadway, other roadway users and the
environment.”
 VTTI Director Tom Dingus added that “We expect the study to be
very valuable to the Motorcycle Safety Foundation’s work, since we
also will examine where and how crash avoidance is successful.
With so much information bandwidth coming from the cameras and
instrumentation on each bike, we’ll be able to examine details for
years, and the findings will be relevant for decades.”
 Naturalistic Method identifies crashes using time-series video and
numeric data, reveals factors not detectable through crash
investigation, creates its own controls by comparing the crash-
involved rider to himself/herself at all other times, and permits
quantification of rider performance and behavior in non-critical and
critical riding situations.
 GLOBAL MARKETS BOOST MOTORCYCLE SALES
While U.S. motorcycle sales continue to drift downward, globally
Honda bucked the trend by posting a 30% sales gain for first quarter
of 2010, reflecting 2.54 million motorcycles sold outside of Japan.
 Sales in the American market dropped 21% during the first quarter
of 2010, a less precipitous slip than the previous year’s 37% slide,
but the rising demand for small displacement bikes in Asian markets
helped the juggernaut manufacturer post a $2.68 billion profit for the
last fiscal year, a staggering 95.9% increase over the prior year.
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 We may find consolation in the U.S. market since our sales are
sliding less steeply than before, but the evolving global marketplace
is not only motivating companies like Volkswagen to purchase one
fifth of Suzuki, such international sales figures are also prompting
manufacturers like U.S. stalwart Harley-Davidson to divert their
efforts into regions like India.
 PATRIOT GUARD RIDERS BARRED FROM MINERS
MEMORIAL
Many of the 29 West Virginia coal miners who died at the Upper Big
Branch mining explosion on April 5th were veterans and some rode
motorcycles, so bereaved families had requested the Patriot Guard
Riders to attend the memorial service.  PGR is an informal group of
motorcyclists which exists to make sure that all veterans are given
respectful funerals. But they were barred from attending this service
by federal officials who labeled them a security threat.
 The appearance of the Patriot Guard Riders at the service, at the
request of several families, had been cleared in advance by West
Virginia Governor Joe Manchin, who is also a motorcycle rider. But
the day before the service, Joe Cumblidge, the West Virginia State
Captain of the Patriot Guard Riders e-mailed the men who were
scheduled to participate: “Due to circumstances totally and
completely beyond the control of the Patriot Guard Riders and
Governor Joe Manchin of West Virginia, we are regrettably ordering
a STAND DOWN for this mission. Specific details will not be posted
here but, we’ve been told we are not welcome to participate because
of certain high-level dignitaries that are scheduled to be in
attendance.”
 The “high-level dignitaries” were President Barack Obama and Vice
President Joe Biden. A Patriot Guard Rider told WSAZ in Charleston
that Manchin had been forbidden to allow them to participate
“because of overwhelming security concerns with high-ranking
federal officials — it was just not logistically possible for them to be
a part of the event.”
 Both Obama and Biden managed to escape West Virginia unharmed.
 LEGAL CHALLENGES TO MICHIGAN HELMET LAW
Several members of ABATE of Michigan rode to the Lenawee
County judicial building on Tuesday, April 20th to show support for
a fellow motorcyclist who is challenging a non-compliant helmet
ticket. Ryan Hildebrand, 26, is one of nearly a dozen riders ticketed
this spring by Adrian police Sgt. Lynn Courington for wearing
helmets that the state claims do not meet federal Department of
Transportation standards.
 Representing the group of ticketed riders is Aid to Injured
Motorcyclists (A.I.M.) attorney Lawrence “Katman” Katkowsky,
who filed an appearance for the helmet defendant. A formal hearing
was set for June 29 in district court, and Katkowsky said he will try
to consolidate all the helmet infraction cases that are being
challenged for the June 29 hearing. “The issues are all the same,” he
said.
 He is taking on the helmet enforcement issue in Lenawee County on
behalf of ABATE of Michigan, which also has a lawsuit pending in

United State District Court in Grand Rapids, challenging the state’s
DOT helmet rule.
 One of the enforcement issues Katkowsky will raise is regarding
probable cause to justify a traffic stop on a civil infraction.  ABATE
claims in the lawsuit that police have to look inside a helmet to
determine if it meets DOT standards, and therefore cannot claim
plain sight evidence to justify a traffic stop and request to inspect a
helmet. No trial date is scheduled.
 ANGRY FRENCH MOTORCYCLISTS SNARL TRAFFIC IN
PROTEST
Forty thousand motorcyclists demonstrated all over France in
protest of a recent Government announcement to fine any bikers
caught filtering through traffic (“lane splitting”), and more than 60
cities saw their roads blocked by hordes of angry riders who said
NON to French authorities who propose to treat motorbikes,
scooters and mopeds like cars and require them to stay in their lane
one behind another.
 So, they behaved like cars! On March 13th the La Fédération
Française Des Motards en Colère (FFMC - the French Federation of
Angry Bikers) urged all motorcyclists to occupy the space of one
car in each lane, and within minutes an enormous traffic jam was
created that gridlocked the whole of Paris on a busy Saturday
afternoon as car drivers were stuck in traffic until late in the evening.
 While bikers blocked the roadways above ground, other protestors
went underground bringing the subway system to a grinding halt in
response to a statement made by French Transport Secretary Jean-
Marc Belotti, who said “If they (bikers) are not happy, they can take
the metro like everyone else.”
 They inconvenience us, we will inconvenience them, responded the
FFMC, which set a fine example of civil obedience to demonstrate
the impact of motorcycles on traffic flow, good or bad.
 WEIRD NEWS: EASY WRITERS TEXT WHILE RIDING
Everyone knows that texting while driving can be dangerous. Now
consider this: texting while riding a motorcycle, in heavy traffic! It’s
not uncommon in Vietnam, where 29 million motorcycles are the
primary source of transportation.
 Pham Thi Thuy Linh is 21, a college student and — according to a
recent contest sponsored by a mobile phone company — has the
fastest fingers in Vietnam. She can text 160 characters in 25 seconds,
though she admits she is “about 20 or 30 percent slower texting on
my bike.” She doesn’t much care that texting while driving is both
illegal and not too smart.
 Tran Van Thanh is a senior official in the government’s office of
traffic safety. He told National Public Radio that understands the
concerns about texting while driving, but says peoples’ bad habits
will take time to change, and with limited resources it’s impossible to
crack down on everyone for everything.
 Meanwhile, contest-winner Pham says she can’t wait to get one of
the new iPhone packages. She says it will enable her to text even
faster than she does now, from everywhere — including her bike.
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Please advise the editor by email (peachynfl@aol.com) when your item is sold.

Classifieds for members are run at "No Charge". Non-member classifieds
are only $5.00. Call any Board Member to place classified ad.

FOR SALE: ALL ITEMS LIKE NEW ‘98 RED
SOFTAIL SPRINGER: $9,500.00. ‘2002 BLACK
CUSTOM CHOPPER: $20,000.00. ‘2004 5’X10'
RAMPED  & CLOSED TRAILER: $2,300.00.
AFTER 6 PM. 954-385-4947
NEED STORAGE FOR A MOTORCYCLE
I need somewhere close to 595 and Pine Island road to
store my bike - full size harley,I mostly ride on weekends
so I wont be a bother during the week.  Contact Brett
561-704-2639 or email brettstarz@comcast.net

For Sale/Trade: '87 BMW 325IS, 2Dr Coupe, 5 SPO,
Project Car-Runs and Drives. Over $5000 invested,
good body, Alpine Red, major work done to car.  $3500
OBO/Trade for project sled - prefer HD or
trumpet.Photos. Call Swamp Rat (h) 305-596-4154 or
(c) 786-525-7937.

2004 Fatboy - one of a kind Paint Job. 1400 miles- needs
new female rider. Owed on it $13,000. Can see online at
myspace.com/letsgoheat2004 or email me for a picture @
juzt1luv@mindspring.com (305)796-4608

FOR SALE:2006 HONDA VTX 1300R
ROADSMITH TRIKE $18,000:HAS TWO
WINDSHIELDS, (1) TOURING (1)
SPORTING,COMES WITH TOURING BAG WITH
BACK REST,HAS AN ALL WEATHER COVER. THIS
TRIKE RUNS INCREDIBLY WELL! IN MINT
CONDITION. CONTACT: Virginia Westergren 954-
249-5150 OR: Art Westergren 954-296-6354 - Email
virginiawestergren@comcast.net

'76 Apache Pop-up Camper, Good Shape, $700 obo.
Call Jody Ray (954) 791-7007.
79 KZ 1000, Runs great, looking to make a deal on a
older Harley, Call Pat anytime 954-551-5565.

93 Harley Davidson Heritage, Black and Tan original
paint, Whitewall tires, Extra Chrome, Removable
Windshield and saddlebags. $7800. Call Bob 954-730-
7128.

2005 H.D. DELUXE SOFTAIL BLACK- $14, 995
O.B.O.23,300 miles, new whitewall tires, serviced in
April, radio mount kit and wiring, windshield, runs great,
screaming eagle pipes and accessories. Sharp Bike,
Call SHER SMITH 954-854-0120 MARK SMITH
954-673-9392 or LEARGAL35@MSN.COM for
pictures and more info!!!

Room for Rent $500/month includes utilities. Kitchen,
Laundry,Pool. Male or Female, non-smoker (in house),
no pets. Hollywood between University & Turnpike.
 Call Newcomer (954) 987-6760

1993 FXRP, new tires front & back, Corbin seat, Dual
disc breaks front, forward controls, awsome condition,
lots of chrome and other goodies! $6850 OBRO. Call
954-270-9393

For Sale: 2 Chrome HD 3/4 Helmets, 1 with M/C Radio,
like new $400.00 for both, 1 seat for Sportster new
$60.00. Call Hank 954-297-4737

1929 Mercedes Benz ssk Replica Turn key Kit Car.
Mileage 28,000aprx. Ford Moror Co. 122 CID
Engine.1971 6.0 volts 2.0 L 4 cyl Ignition timing 6 BTCD.
Both car and fiberglass body are in excellent condition.
Must see to appreciate, Asking$10,000 or best offer.
Call Primo at:305-903-8269
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ABATE of Florida, Inc.

PO Box 292693
Ft. Lauderdale, FL 33329-2693

STANDARD
US POSTAGE

PAID
SO. FL. FACILITY
PERMIT NO. 269

UPCOMING SE CHAPTER
MEETINGS

June 6,2010 Sunday,10am
July 18,2010 Sunday 10am

at:
American Legion Post #321 – Cooper City

9081 SW 51st St. – 954-434-0965
From Griffin Rd.  and SW 90th Ave. go South to SW 51st St.

then west 1/8 mile
Come and join the ranks of those who care to be

involved!

GOALS & PURPOSES
OF ABATE

To print a newsletter to keep all bikers
informed with regard to legislative actions
and events around the state and
throughout the country.
To become a powerful and viable political
force in legislative matters concerning all
motorcyclists rights.
To provide a lobbyist to represent ABATE
of Florida, Inc. on the state and national
level.
To promote voter registration and
motivate members to write their
legislators.
To promote safe riding habits without
infringing on individual rights.
To educate the public about motorcycle
awareness.

What’s Happening?
Call The Hotline!

954.310.4636 24/7


